30th. August. 1919. The Hon. Smeaton White, "The Gazette", Montreal. Dear Mr. White: -I have received your letter of August 26th. with reference to the library of the late ar. John Reade. . Mr. Gould's death leaves us with no one on the staff who is thoroughly conversant with the value of Canadiana such as is contained in Mr. Reade's library. Mr. Francis McLennan is, however, on the Library Committee and I will ask him to look over the library and see what he would recommend in connection with it. Mr. McLennan, however, is away at present and will not be back until September 10th. I hope that this will not be too late for your purpose. With best wishes, I remain Yours very sincerely Acting Principal.